


• Total Trust assets (market value) jumped to $49,929,648,320. In early January 2021. Trust 

assets exceeded the $50 billion dollar mark. 

• Employer contributions also increased. They were up by 7% and totaled over $2.2 billion dollars 

by the end of the year. Contributions have increased 15% over the past two years. 

• Benefits paid to retirees and beneficiaries increased to $2.9 billion dollars in 2020. This year, 

2021, benefits paid will exceed, for the first time, $3 billion dollars. 

• Plan participants also increased. 2500 new participants from more than 20 new 

bargaining units have joined the Plan. Our total Plan participants are around 620,000. This 
includes actives, retirees/beneficiaries and vested-inactive participants. 

• The projected funding percentage for 2021 is 92.6%---up from 92.0% in 2020. 

• Unfunded Vested Benefit Liability as of December 31st 2020 is estimated at $1.6 billion dollars. 
The projection for December 31st 2021 is less than $400 million dollars even when factoring in 

the benefit accrual increase noted below. 

At the end of 2020, we continue as a Green Zone Plan-which is the strongest pension funding level as 

determined by the Pension Protection Act of 2006. We now have members/participants in 29 of the 50 

states and we are the largest Multiemployer Defined Benefit Plan in the nation. 

Aside from the first quarter 2020, financial results over the last two years have been exceptional. 

Investment returns in 2019 were 17% and 11.4% in 2020. 

With last year's strong showing and overall funding gains for the most recent two year period, Plan 

Trustees approved an increase in benefits for participants. 

At this month's Quarterly Meeting. the Plan Trustees raised the current 1.2% accrual to 1.6% for calendar 

years 2021-2022-2023. This is 33 1/3% increase over the 1.2% for each of the three years. This follows 

the accrual increase the Trustees approved for 2020. from 1.2% to 1/5%. 

Deserved-yes! It rewards Plan participants for their patience during several years of economic volatility 

and for their strong support and loyalty to the Plan. 

One other change of note, the Plan's Actuary has again reduced the discount rate. Last year it went from 

7.00% to 6.75%. This year it's going to 6.50%. That will now be the assumed rate of return on 

investments going forward. The actuary's decision was based on information from the actuarial world 

and investment advisors indicating lower long-term expected investment returns in the future. 

Good News on the Legislative Front--Too: 

In early March 2021, President Joe Biden signed the $1.9 trillion dollar American Rescue Plan (ARP) into 
law. Included within, this COVID-inspired legislation was the Butch Lewis Emergency Pension Relief Act. 
Butch Lewis had been in the works for some time and its passage is nothing short of historic. It will 
provide financial relief to multiemployer defined benefit plans that are in a critical and declining status 

2 








